

MICHAEL E. CARPENTER
ATTORNEY GENERAL

VENDEAN V. VAFIADES

CHIEF DEPUTY

Telephone: (207) 626-8800 FAX: (207) 289-3145

STATE OF MAINE DEPARTMENT OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL STATE HOUSE STATION 6 AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333

PLEASE REPLY TO:

96 Hariow St., Suite A Bangor, Maine 04401 Tel: (207) 941-3070

59 PREBLE STREET
PORTLAND, MAINE 04101-3014
TEL: (207) 879-4260

RECEIVED

April 17, 1992

APR 22 1992

MAINE STATE BOARD OF NURSERS

Althea V. Allen 1330 Butler Street Reno, NV 89512

Re: Request to Activate Maine Registered Professional Nurse License

Dear Ms. Allen:

This is to follow up on Jean Caron's April 13, 1992 letter to you regarding the denial by the Maine State Board of Nursing of your request to activate your Maine registered professional nurse license. As Ms. Caron indicated, the factual basis for the Board's decision was the 1988 Order from the Nevada Board of Nursing. The statutory grounds for the Board's action are 32 M.R.S.A. § 2105-A(2)(F), unprofessional conduct, and 32 M.R.S.A. § 2105-A(2)(A), fraud or deceit in obtaining a license.

Pursuant to 32 M.R.S.A. § 2105-A(1-A) and 5 M.R.S.A. § 10003, you have the right to a hearing before the Board on this matter. Should you desire such a hearing, please submit a written request for a hearing to Jean C. Caron, R.N., M.S., Executive Director of the Maine State Board of Nursing, at State House Station #158, Augusta, Maine, 04333.

Please contact me if you have any questions on this matter.

Sincerely,

TIMOTHY W. COLLIER

Assistant Attorney General

My Wicochie

cc: Jean C. Caron, Exec. Direc., Board of Nursing



MAINE STATE BOARD OF NURSING

35 ANTHONY AVENUE STATE HOUSE STATION 158 AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333 (207) 624-5275

April 13, 1992

Althea V. Allen 1330 Butler Street Reno, NV 89512

Dear Ms. Allen:

At its meeting on April 7-8, 1992, the Board reviewed your letter received March 3, 1992 in which you requested reactivation of your Maine registered professional nurse license.

This is to notify you that the Board voted to deny your request for reactivation of your Maine registered professional nurse license. This decision was based on information received from the Nevada Board of Nursing that you are not in compliance with its Order of June 1988.

You may apply for reactivation of your Maine registered professional nurse license after you have fully met the conditions set forth in the Order of the Nevada Board of Nursing.

You will be issued a refund in the amount of \$20.00, which was your remittance for license renewal.

Sincerely yours,

MAINE STATE BOARD OF NURSING

Jean C. Caron, R.N., M.S. Executive Director

JCC:vlc

pc: Timothy W. Collier, Assistant Attorney General